
 
EESCC Meeting Minutes 
 
February 5th, 2025 
Sizzler 

 
Attendees:21 – Bert Jacobson, Mike Camicia, Paula Loftin, Mike and Gail Glass, Keith Olson, Jim and Bonnie 
Mueller, Scott and Sue Minder, Tim and Peggy Steck, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Mary Richardson, Dawayne 
Kerbs, Bruce Harmon, Hope and Joe Ellis, Aaron Shelton, Mike McClellen.  
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:29 pm. 
 
Meeting Minutes –Secretary Peggy Steck read the January 9th, 2025 meeting minutes. They were approved as 
read.  
Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurers report and it was approved. 
 
Old Business 
 
501(c)(3) Update – Licia and Jerry were not present, Hope reported in their absence. Licia had talked to Tracy 
at Linn County parks and nothing is happening.  
 
Insurance – Bonnie - Bonnie got ahold of Trent (possible new insurance rep). She filled out forms and other 
paperwork and is waiting for him to get back to her. Then she contacted Stark and needed information on our 
loss policy. She made it clear we are not canceling right now. Trent said no one is offering insurance for karts. 
It’s too costly.  
 
2025 Event Dates – Lorin W – Locations are all confirmed, the only change is event 5 & 6 at HooDoo, which is 
now August 2nd and 3rd. Hopefully fires will not be an issue this year.  
 
2025 Sponsors – Mary Richardson has it handled and all sponsors are set for this year. 
 
Medford event – Bert – We are still waiting for the go kart schedule. The drifters and SSCC have their 
schedules set.  WE will probably have to wait for next year. 
 
Evo School – Paula – She has already received some survey responses.  She also has the link for the sign up at 
Motor sports reg.  Bonnie commented that the timing that was used last year did not work reliably and could 
we find something else to use.  
 
Roadside cleanup dates – reminder, Sat March 1st, for our first date.  
 
Crap Can class – Tim and Bonnie - We decided to eliminate this class, it has not been used since 2020 and was 
created for Lemon’s cars. 
 
 
Additional Agenda Items:  
Bonnie – the scavenger hunt was really competitive this time. There were two cars with three people, the rest 
were two people cars, 17 cars in total. 
 



Bonnie – she received really nice thankyous for our donations.  
 
Mike Glass – This weekend in Portland there is going to be a Rally school.  
We will not be holding a rally this year due to not being able to get one set up.  
 
Website articles -  
 

News Articles need to be written and submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the 
monthly meeting. 
Newsletter Assignments-  
Newsletter Release-    
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 PM 


